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Notes from Rev. Torri Vande Zande
Imagine

Imagine! That is a powerful word. As children we used our 
imaginations to create stories, scenarios, and even friends. One of 
my fondest memories is when I used my imagination to create my 
“perfect life” as a 7-year-old. The living room became my house in 
the woods. I had imaginary horses, my pet dog and animals of every 
kind. The wildlife was my friend and they entered in and out of the 
house as they pleased. It was a peaceful world I created. I loved it! 

I am sure my mom and other family members thought I might be 
crazy because I would talk out loud to these animals and role-play 
this entire imaginary world. To me… it was real, if only for a short 
period of time in my mind. Did I mention how much I loved it?

Now, years later, here I am in the Northwoods. I grow flowers and 
vegetables. And I am living with my animals, feeding the birds, 
watching the ducks and loons on the lake, and slowly becoming 
friends with the wildlife. And I love it!

Some might say that the imaginary world I created years ago 
became a reality. In ways I would have to agree. I have become very 
much at home here in the Northwoods of Minnesota, although I do 
not have a horse… yet.
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AUGUST BIRTHDAYS
August 5 Judy Hoopman
August 7 Donna Foust
August 8 Hallie Pond

Shelly Knuths
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Happy Birthday

Karen Holle, Linda Ottman, and Sabbastian Wilson-Webb, Editors
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CHURCH COUNCIL
Moderators Marilyn McKnight & Steve Erickson
Clerk Karen Holle
Board of Financial Stewardship Don Hoppe

Ministry Teams:
Congregational Life Joni Kumpula
Facilities Mike Bohanon & Kerry Swenson
Personnel Marilyn McKnight
Worship Heidi Hoppe
Men’s Fellowship Stan Kumpula
Women’s Fellowship Joni Kumpula
Adult Learning Linnea Dietrich
Tech Team Mike Schmitt
Treasure Sale Cindy Gulbrandson
Justice Ministry Team Sue Kimmel

TREASURE SALE

Every Sunday at 1:00 pm, a group gathers in 
the TV room of Birchview Gardens Assisted 
Living Center to play our morning worship 
service. This is not only a time to watch a 
worship service, but it IS A TIME TO 
WORSHIP.

A small group of individuals from Union go 
over to meet, interact, and worship with the 
residents of Birchview. It is a special and 
sacred time for everyone! 

If you would like to volunteer to participate 
and help on Sundays, please sign up on the 
Birchview Church poster located in the 
hallway leading into the Friendship Hall.

A good number of people would be 
anywhere between 2-5 people per week. It is 
a fun time filled with rewarding 
conversations and new friendships. 
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Lately at Union Congregational United Church of Christ, we have been asking 
each other to reimagine what the church can look like. We have done a lot of 
work so far answering this question. Many of us have had to adapt to changes 
that happened during and after Covid. Life is different, and the church needs 
to reimagine what ministry will look like, not only today, but in the future. And 
this is not only happening with us, but it is happening all over the world. 
Churches are asking themselves this question, and it is an important one to 
answer. 
I believe Union Congregational United Church of Christ is ahead of the game 
when it comes to reimagining the church. We are trying new ideas, 
developing technology, and being creative with our resources. But we are not 
finished. We need to continue to reimagine, if not for our sake, then for the sake of those who come 
after us. We are building on a firm foundation that has been laid for us by those who have worked 
hard to solidify this church as part of Hackensack. Now, it is our job to continue to build so those who 
are next in line can stand upon our shoulders to continue to make Union Congregational United 
Church of Christ relevant and essential to those in our community.  
How do we do that? We reimagine! And then we make it a reality. 
Pastor Torri

Continued from Page 1

Questions about the UCC or Membership?
If you are interested in learning more about the United Church of Christ or becoming a 
member of Union Congregational United Church of Christ, please contact Pastor Torri at 
563-320-5360. She would love to talk with you over coffee or lunch sometime. 

If you would like to research a bit more on your own, you can check out sermons from last fall 
about the UCC and Union:

Oct. 16th, 2022 — The Body of Christ
Oct. 23rd, 2022 — The History of the United Church of Christ
Oct. 30th, 2022 — The History of Union Congregational UCC

You can also check out the United Church of Christ's website: www.ucc.org

NEWS FROM THE WORSHIP MINISTRY TEAM
Happily, the busyness of June and July is over. Now we can relax and enjoy the rest of the summer and 
the beautiful North Woods autumn.  
Pastor Torri has been leading us through the book of Genesis.  There are some difficult  issues brought 
up in this book of the Old Testament, but Torri has been able to give us insight into the historical 
meaning and to help us see the relevance to our lives today.  We are so grateful to Pastor Torri for her 
wisdom  and her willingness to tackle these often disturbing topics. 
Looking ahead, we will soon be making our pledges for 2024.  We are a vital and vibrant church, 
expressing the love and faithfulness of God in our community.  It is a wonderful gift for me to be a 
member of this faith community, and I pray each and every one of you feels the same.  As we look to 
the future, let's count our blessings and support our joyous, enthusiastic, dynamic church to the best 
of our abilities.

JUSTICE MINISTRY TEAM
The Justice Ministry Team will be meeting by Zoom on Thursday, August 3 at 6:30 p.m. Last month we 
joined Mike and Jen Tauber to discuss water quality issues related to commercial potato farming 
practices. Our zoom will review our discussion and will put in place a plan to support the Taubers, and 
will consider the need for local water testing.
Hackensack’s National Night Out is Tuesday, August 1st, 5:00-7:00 p.m. The Lions Club is sponsoring 
this event at the Hackensack Community Building. National Night Out promotes police-community 
partnerships and enhances relationships between neighbors. There are activities for children and 
booths promoting health.
The next Leech Lake Culture Alliance potluck and meeting is Monday, August 21 at 5:30 p.m. at the 
Onigum Community Center, 8825 Onigum Rd NW, Walker.
All are welcome to join Justice Ministry meetings and events.
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Present:  Heidi Hoppe, Don Hoppe, Cindy Gulbrandson, Sue Kimmel, Pastor Torri, Marilyn McKnight, Steve Erickson, 
Karen Holle, Joni Kumpula, Stan Kumpula, Mary Parrish, Linnea Dietrich

Marilyn called the meeting to order.  The agenda was approved as written.  The minutes of the last meeting were approved. 
Linnea/Joni.

Pastor’s Monthly Report:  Pastor Torri highlighted the projects she has been involved with this month and talked a bit 
about “imagining” the possibilities for our church in the future.  The Minnesota Conference will be offering “re-imagining 
grants” to churches in the state that have ideas of new projects they would like to work on.  We expect the grant process will 
be open this fall, and we want to be ready with our ideas for projects.

Board of Facilities:  The project to replace thermostats in the church and some of our less efficient lights is underway.

Board of Personnel: Marilyn reported that in August a team will meet to begin to plan for Pastor Torri’s sabbatical which is 
scheduled for 2024.  

Board of Financial Stewardship: Don reported that June was a very good month for the church regarding both giving 
income and other income (Treasure Sale).  A total of $22,723 was taken into the church, and expenses were $14,232 which 
left a positive balance of $8,491!  

The Stewardship Campaign will begin in August and will run for two months.  Don stressed that because we are at the end 
of our Fetzer grant, and because we will have additional expenses in 2024, we will need to step up our pledges for next year if 
we are to meet our expenses.  If you would like to help with the 2024 Stewardship Campaign by speaking some 
Sunday morning about what the church means to you, or in some other way, please contact Don. 

Ministry Team Reports:

Congregational Life:  Pastor Torri and Joni highlighted several events this month.  Work continues on the updated 
directory which is scheduled to be finished in August.  Torri has had the privilege of conducting a baptism for Barb Lyall’s 
great-granddaughter!  A lovely memorial event was organized by Mary Hertzman to celebrate the lives of Carole and Al 
Griggs. We expect a more formal service will be held next year.  Visits and calls continue to those people who are unable to 
join us in person for worship and fellowship.

Trivia night was a success last week.  Community meals, game night, and movie night will be discontinued in August to give 
our cooks a break.

Worship:  Heidi reported that our sanctuary is filling up this summer which is wonderful!  The average attendance in the 
past 4 weeks is 61 with 7 households listening online.  A hymn sing is planned for July 30,  and we discussed possibilities for 
special music in August.  Nine people attend regularly on Sunday afternoons at our Birchview “satellite” church.  This has 
been a wonderful experience for all involved.

Adult Learning:  Linnea reported that 7-12 people attend the Lectio Divina program each week.  Other adult learning 
programs are being planned.

Women’s Fellowship: Joni reported that Stacy Hirschi did a wonderful job at the last Women’s Fellowship meeting 
describing her Camino de Santiago walk last year in Spain.  About 20 people attended that program.  August 10 there will 
be an ice cream social and a discussion that will focus on some planning for future events.

Men’s Fellowship:  Stan reported that the men are planning an all day trip to Hibbing to view an open pit mine. The men 
are also planning a chili and pie supper for October 21 and invited the women of the church to assist with pies.  This 
fundraiser will support the food boxes that the men distribute at Easter, Thanksgiving, and Christmas.

JULY 20, 2023

COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES



Justice Ministry Team:   The Justice Ministry Team partnered with the Leech Lake Culture Alliance to participate in the 
Welcoming Babies Celebration at Cass Lake.  Heidi, Cindy, and Sue created a basket that was filled with baby food and was 
given away as a door prize at the event.  This traditional celebration includes educational booths and giveaways to families 
who had babies within the year and are members of the Leech Lake Band of Ojibwe.  

On July 6th the JMT met for a discussion of issues that affect water quality in our area.  Future efforts will focus on 
working with other water protection groups and to conduct water testing.

Members from the JMT attended the Isaiah Rural Organizing Project meeting on July 10.  At the meeting participants 
were trained to talk with people from our community about their feelings and concerns in a way that is non-judgmental 
and encourages honest conversation.  

Hackensack’s National Night Out is August 1st - 5:00-7:00 p.m. at the Hackensack Community Center. This is an event 
where we can learn more about public safety and is a very interesting event each year. 

Fundraising:  Cindy Gulbrandson reported on the progress of the preparation for the childcare pod.  Cindy asked us to 
consider and vote on the next decision that needs to be made regarding new walls and doors to our lower level. We agreed 
that the staircase from the main floor of the church to the lower level will not be part of the childcare space. The old 
“computer room” will also not be included in the childcare space. A wall will be built that separates the church’s space from 
the childcare space. Motion:  To wall off the fellowship hall area and the kitchen on the lower level.  A door will be 
installed in the new fellowship hall wall to allow access between the childcare space and the church space in case 
of an emergency. A “window” will be installed in the lower level kitchen that allows for a view from the kitchen 
into the main childcare area. Joni/Linnea/passed.  

Other work that needs to be done downstairs:  Update of old furnaces and duct work to improve the heating and 
air-conditioning system for the childcare pod.  Updating one of the bathrooms in the pod to make it wheelchair accessible, 
pulling out old wallpaper in the nursery to make the walls ready for painting, pulling up old carpet downstairs to get the 
floors ready for new carpeting.  The childcare group also is in need of another board member.  If you are interested in 
helping with any of the last three of these needs, please speak to Sue Kimmel or Cindy Gulbrandson.

Steve Erickson mentioned that he needs help with the Fundraising Committee.  Please talk to Steve if you are interested in 
being part of this group.

Moderator’s Moment: Marilyn talked about how happy she is to be part of Union Church and how proud she feels to 
invite friends to attend our services.  She truly believes that we are bringing God’s love to others.  

New Business: We talked about rooms in the lower level of the church that will remain available for the church’s use and 
what we need to do to get them more usable. The rooms are:  the old computer room, the craft room, the music room, the 
storage room, the book room.   Many of these spaces have in the past been used for children’s programs or for the Treasure 
Sale. The Council will begin to make plans for these spaces. 

Conservation Easement Celebration:  Joni is excited to celebrate the Woock-Ness Conservation Easement on July 29 at 
2:00 p.m. in the Friendship Hall.  This will be publicized in the local newspapers for people to learn how to form 
conservation easements which allows for land to be protected from development.

Old Business: The agenda for the semi-annual meeting was discussed.  The meeting will be July 30 in the Friendship Hall 
following the service.

Motion to Adjourn: Heidi/Stan.  Next meeting August 17. 

Clerk, Karen Holle
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As many of you know, Koda is the “Union Church Dog” around 
here. Well, he gave me his job description and wants to get 
paid in treats. Many of you also know that Koda is on 
minimum wage when it comes to treats, but he has become 
very good at protesting. 
I wanted to share with you what he gave me this week:

Dear Human,
It has come to my attention that I have a full-time job as the “Church Dog,” and I do not 
get paid. I would like to share my job description with you and demand payment in the 
form of treats!

Koda “The Church Dog’s” Job Description

●Greeter of the people! I greet everyone who comes in the door with a wagging tail. I 
am ready to sniff them and receive pets.

●Protector of the pastor! When my human is in the office and it is just her and Linda 
present, I bark at anyone I do not know who enters the church doors. I no longer 
run away like I used to. I am getting braver. 

●Vacuum Cleaner of carpets! I clean the carpet in the Friendship Hall several times a 
week. There are crumbs and other little snacks on the floor that need to be tidied 
up.

●Birchview Church mascot! Most weeks I go to Birchview Church (Birchview Assisted 
Living) to spend time with the people. I am a calming presence to those who are 
worshiping.

●Community Specialist!  90% of the time, I am recognized on the Paul Bunyan Trail 
before my human. People love me and know me. My human “The Pastor” would be 
unrecognizable without me!

So this is everything I do as a “Church Dog.” I work hard and deserve payment in treats. 
                                                                                         Sincerely, Koda “The Church Dog”

After reading Koda’s request, I had a long talk with him about what he is given on a daily 
basis from this church. Yes, he is given a few treats by church members (he is limited and 
will remain limited). Koda also gets a lot of attention, scratches and pets.
He also gets walks with some people and sometimes even gets to 
stay overnight with Cindy and Mike. 

After explaining all of this to Koda he hung his head in shame for 
asking for more treats. I asked him, “So Koda, what do you have to say 
for yourself?” To which he replied, “Bandit made me do it!” 

That darn cat! 
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THROUGH KODA’S EYES
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* Other income includes Treasure Sale, Community Meal, fundraisers, building use, donations, and all other 
income sources except interest and dividends generated from restricted funds and specified donations or grants 
not going into operating funds.

Checking available: $  68,926.32

Total Assets $ 312,750.95

Summary

June giving was significantly higher than June 2022, and expenses were about normal for 
June. 

At this point our position of revenue vs. expenses continues to be fine, especially if looked at 
on an annual basis and compared to our approved budget.

The 2024 Stewardship campaign begins in August. This campaign will be more challenging 
for various reasons. 

1. 2023 is the last year that money will be received from the Fetzer Institute. In 2023 the 
Operating Budget received $7,000, and $7,000 went into the MRI reserve funds

2. Our 2023 budget was balanced because of a very substantial donation received at the 
end of last year. 

3. We must plan for Pastor Torri’s sabbatical in 2024.

4. Substantial expenses for the church facility are expected for later this year and for 2024.

5. Costs are increasing, and we will need substantial additional pledges and donations 
from our members and friends to have a balanced 2024 budget.

We plan on having Stewardship moments every Sunday in August and 2 or 
3 in September. If you are willing to give a short Stewardship message as to 
why Union is important to you and the community, please let the Board of 
Financial Stewardship know.

Our theme for the Stewardship campaign is:  Because of You, Our Church 
Changes Lives

Stewardship materials will be coming out soon. Please prayerfully consider 
what Union Church means to you and be as generous as possible.

BOARD OF FINANCIAL STEWARDSHIP
Operating Income and Expenses
Giving Income — June $14,142.00 Year to Date Giving $65,812.00

Other Income* — June $8,580.54 YTD Other Income * $44,428.05
      Total Income $22,722.54      YTD Total Income $110,240.04

Expenses — June    $14,231.78 Year to Date Expenses $83,102.55
 

Balance — June    $8,490.76 Balance — Year to Date $27,137.49

Prepaid & Carryover $6,941.24
Final Balance $34,078.73
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TECH TEAM COMMUNICATIONS
Reminder - We can use your old technology!!

It’s a great time to get rid of your old technology and put it to good use. We want your old laptops, 
desktop computers, iPads, tablets, monitors, keyboards, mice, printers, stereos, and flat screen TVs.  
We will clean them and erase all data while we bring them back to life and find them a new home and 
new purpose.
Please drop off your working, no longer used technology, before August 7th.

Union Congregational Church:  401 Lake Ave E, Hackensack
Office hours: 9 am to noon,  Mon - Thur, or 9 am to 11 am on Sunday 

If your electronic items are broken, it’s easy to drop them off at the Walker\Hackensack Transfer Site 
just north of Hackensack, or the Pine River Station north of Pine River on Highway 371.  There is no 
charge to Cass County residents to drop off electronic equipment.
For questions please contact:

Email: TechTeam.UCCHackMN@gmail.com
Call the UCC office during office hours at 218-675-6300

HAPPY BIRTHDAY TORRI
We hope this birthday wish finds you well
We have something to tell:

Your sermons are great
We like the way you teach us to fight hate
Your leadership is top rate.
But just wait

As you go about building the flock
Our only comment is: You Rock.
Let us know when you have too much on your plate
Don’t hesitate
To ask us all to carry more weight
But most importantly…………….
Let’s always make time for more birthday celebrations like this
Because church should be fun
And since you said no cards, no gifts, no hoopla,  But wait,??
You said nothing against making a wish, and
You did not prohibit some silly verse
So here is my simple wish for you……………….Happy Birthday!!!
And keep your feet planted in Hack
Because we don’t ever want to say:
I wish we had Torri back.

By Steve Erickson
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Greetings! Summer is flying by.  I hope yours has been as busy and fun as ours.  August is here, and 
Thursday the 10th is our usual meeting day.  Hope it’s already on your calendar!

Our July meeting was great fun and interesting.  Stacy did a terrific talk!  The walk was prayerful and 
soul seeking as well as beautiful and full of meeting new friends.

This month we will be eating ice cream and tasting several liqueurs, even some homemade ones.  
Come and see what flavors appeal to you!  We do enjoy tasting events. Then we will have a meeting.  
It’s been a while since we discussed additional meeting topics and budget items and projects.  

                                      See you at church, Joni and Caryl     

WOMEN’S FELLOWSHIP

CELEBRATING THE PAST: Pastors of the Church
Myra Damm, Historian

This is not old history, but on May 19, 2019  -TorriVande Zande  was installed as our new pastor, and that 
would make her the 26th pastor to serve the congregation 
Three other pastors were mentioned.  In the beginning Rev Conrad who was a pastor-at-large in 
Northern Minnesota.  John Clark from 1904-05, and A.G. Parks, 1907-1914.  Since this was a new 
congregation  still being organized,  pastors from the Congregational Home Missionary Society held 
meetings in Hackensack. The first full-time pastor to serve was Rev. Georg Sheets, who served from 
1907-1914. Rev. Sheets represented the church at a conference in Duluth and was instructed to make 
application for admission in the Congregational Conference,. 
Rev. Arden Johnson was the 24th, who served from 1970 to retirement in 1992.  He was followed by 
Michael Small who served from 1992 until he retired in 2017. Michael was also a youth pastor at UCC 
much earlier in his career.  I mention these last two as they served the longest of all the  pastors in the 
history of the church.  Other pastors’ terms were usually  shorter.  They served a couple of years and 
then moved on.
Torri is the first woman pastor at UCC, and she has brought new ideas as we move forward and grow 
as a church. 

Hello to the church men.  We had a meeting on July 11th to discuss our financial status and 
decided on a fundraiser to be able to continue with the food boxes for Thanksgiving, 
Christmas, and Easter.  Save the date for Saturday, October 21st to participate in a chili feed.  
We will need support in doing this, and Women’s Fellowship said they will do their part.  So, 
men, help us in serving and also in eating the dinner!
Some of us also went to Women’s Fellowship on July 13th to hear about the walking effort in 
Spain done by Stacy and Linnea.  Stacy did a great job in telling us all about it.
For August 8th, we will attempt to set up a trip to the massive open pit iron ore mine near 
Hibbing.  It will be a 2-hour drive so we will make a day of it. The overlook site is very 
interesting so it should be enjoyable.  If time permits, there are other interesting exhibits that 
we could see.
So mark your calendars for this trip.  Enjoy the summer whatever you do.
Stan Kumpula

MEN’S FELLOWSHIP



Page 10 The Union News — August 2023

Game Night
June 14th at 5:30 pm

Friendship Hall

Bring a snack to share.

Movie Night
June 28th at 5:30 pm

Friendship Hall

Showing: “A Man Called Otto”

Exercise Group
Every Wednesday at 10:00 am

Friendship Hall

Community Event

Lectio Divina
Every Wednesday at 3:30 pm

Library
Meaning “divine reading,” Lectio Divina is a meditation and 
prayer practice intended to promote communion with God 

and to increase the knowledge of God’s word.

Men’s Fellowship
Wednesday, June 14th at 9:00 am

Trip to Forest History Center
in Grand Rapids!

Please RSVP at 218-675-6300
or email the church at unionucc401@gmail.com.

Women’s Fellowship
Thursday, June 8th at 1:00 pm

Style Show! All are welcome!

Any questions, please call the office at 218-675-6300
or email the church at unionucc401@gmail.com.

Dick’s Acoustic Jam
Wednesday, April 19th at 6:00pm

Friendship Hall

Community Event

Coffee Hour
Did you know we have coffee hour 
after each and every service? Come 
and meet some new and old friends 

on Sunday mornings. Our treat.

*Fantastic opportunity for Self-Discovery using the Enneagram*
*Join us at UCC Wednesday, September 13, 9-noon to learn about yourself and the Enneagram*

Carol Lawson, our facilitator for this time together, retired four years ago after serving 19 years 
with the Evangelical Covenant Church in Developing Leaders. Prior to that call in Chicago, she 
served on two different regional district staff teams. She holds a Master of Arts in Christian 
Education, a certificate in Spiritual Direction, a certificate in the Enneagram, and is Ordained 
to Word and Service. She was introduced to the Enneagram in 2001 at a Staff Team 
Leadership Workshop and in 2007, participated in an Enneagram training sponsored by Dr. 
Jerome Wagner. Since then, she has done workshops around the country for clergy groups, 
staff teams, seminary students, and church leaders within and outside of the Covenant 
Church. Some conversations with couples (engaged, recently married, or those married for 
many years) have also taken place, and she has observed new insights and understandings 
these couples gain about each other after taking the Enneagram. She enjoys talking with any 
size group about this tool for self-awareness.  
Carol has been married to Bruce for 48 years and has two adult children and two 
grandchildren. 
In brief, the Enneagram is an ancient pattern assimilated by the historical Christian Church to 
understand the nine basic people types. It has been found to be quite helpful in 
self-awareness and our interaction with others. Its helps us understand how we are all 
hard-wired, and how that impacts our decisions, relationships, and general engagement of 
life. 
The Enneagram began with oral tradition in the Middle East, was passed down through the 
early desert fathers and mothers, and likely came to the US by the Jesuits in the late 1960’s 
and early 1970’s. Only when it was introduced to the West did it start to become transmitted 
in written form for wider publication. In the last decade it has become a popular personality 
identifier but contains deep insights into who we are and how we relate to others, if we see it 
as more than a “party game.” 
You will be asked to take an online assessment created by Dr. Jerome Wagner. He created the 
WEPSS (Wagner Enneagram Personality Style Subscale) 25 years ago while a psychologist at 
Loyola University in Chicago. He has used it all over the world with varying ethnic groups and 
has revised it numerous times. The test will ask you to respond to a list of 200 words and 
decide where on the scale from “almost never” to “almost always” a particular word fits you. It 
is recommended that you do not spend a lot of time thinking about each answer but give a 
response to the word as it relates to you. Choose responses according to how you think you 
really are and have been, rather than how you should be or would like to be. This will allow the 
results to be a more accurate portrayal of of who you are (like a mirror) rather than an obscure 
view of someone who does not sound like you (a verdict). The extensive report (8 pages) will 
provide thoughts to ponder as you uncover more of its findings. 
The cost of the assessment is $20. The final day to sign up is Friday, August 18th, as Carol, our 
facilitator, needs time to get the assessment to you by email, time for you to fill out the 
assessment and time for her to assimilate the results. You will receive your personalized 
inventory at the workshop. 
Please register with Linda in the office or with Linnea Dietrich, 612-810-3407. Registration 
includes allowing us to send your email to Carol and paying the $20. We can provide access to 
a computer if you don’t have one available to you.

ADULT LEARNING
Linnea Dietrich
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